
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

FACILTY FACELIFTS! 
We are pleased to be making some much needed improvements 
to our 1937 building this summer.  In July we purchased a new 
sound board and added several pieces of much needed audio 
equipment. This completes our commitment to upgrading our 
audio-visual capabilities as we also invested in a new projection 
system earlier in the year.  In August the four emergency exit 
doors in the theatre will be replaced with new commercial grade 
doors and a large portion of the lobby floor is also being replaced.  
  
We thank our generous members, the City of Westminster and the 
County Commissioners for their support.  With their help we are 
able to keep this facility looking good and sounding even better!  
  

FOND FAREWELLS & WONDERFUL WELCOMES 
At our Annual Meeting in September we will be saying goodbye to 
five outstanding Board Members.  Frank Baylor, Paul Hastmann, 
Alayne Kerbert, Cindy May, and Susan Thornton will be stepping 
down after each served six years on the Board.  These dedicated 
volunteers have been extremely generous with their time and 
talents, and they will be sorely missed. 
  
We will welcome several new Board members including Amber 
Harte Maurer-Farran, Peggie Kozo, Robert Lemieux, Vickii Engel 
Thomas, and Bernie Vogel.  Each bring new skills, interests and 
contacts to our team and we look forward to working with them. 
 
New Executive Committee Officers will also be installed as 
follows:  Anne Blue-President; Kathy Mayan-Vice President; Mike 
Rittase-Treasurer; Deborah Dugan-Secretary; Karen Soisson-
Officer at Large.  
  
Members are welcome to attend the meeting on September 13 at 
7:30 am.  Please RSVP to 410/848-7272 if you plan to come. 
 

CHILDREN’S THEATRE NEWS  
Our production of Junie B. Jones 
went on tour to the Maryland 
Ensemble Theatre in Frederick. 
Audiences laughed themselves silly 
with this musical version of the 
bestselling books by Barbara Park 
featuring a cast of local actors. 
 
Registration is open to audition for 
our upcoming fall production of 

Shrek the Musical JR featuring middle school-aged performers. 
 

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 19 

8 AM – 4 PM 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 21 

10 AM - NOON 
50% off remaining items! 

 
The CCAC is asking for your generous 
donations again this year to fill the 
Tevis Gallery and classrooms with 
everything from paintings, prints, 
drawings, photographs, and art books 
for our 5th Annual yART Sale. This is a 
perfect opportunity for those who are 
downsizing or looking to change their 
home art displays, while benefiting the 
Arts Council.  
 
Donation Drop-Off Dates: 
Saturday Aug. 12 ● 10am – 2pm 
Monday Aug. 14 ● 10am – 4pm 
Tuesday Aug. 15 ● 10am – 7pm 
Wednesday Aug. 16 ● 10am – 4pm 
 

CALL FOR ARTISTS: 

There’s a Monster in My 

(Thrift Store) Masterpiece! 
Exhibition Dates: Jan 8-Feb 23, 2018 
Artists 18 & older are invited to buy a 
painting from a thrift store, garage 
sale, or our yART Sale, and alter the 
work by adding a monster. Deadline to 
register is December 2 but artists who 
register before the yART Sale will be 
given a $5 coupon toward a painting to 
use for their reworked masterpiece. 
Registration forms are available online 
or at the Arts Center. 
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PEEP THIS OUT! 
Our PEEPshow was featured as a question on a recent episode of 
Who Wants to be a Millionaire? She got it right of course! 
  

 
 

NEW TICKETING PROCEDURE FOR MEMBERS  
We have a recently launched a ticketing system that will 
automatically apply your member discount when you log in.  
You can also securely store and manage your own contact and 
payment information. To get started, contact our box office at 
410/848-7272 so we can create an account for you by sending 
you an email with a temporary password. 

 

2017 TEVIS COLLEGE ARTS SCHOLARSHIPS 

FOR HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 
The Tevis College Arts Scholarships are 
awarded in memory of Dorothy Tevis, a 
devoted patron of the arts in Carroll County. 
Based on artistic promise, seven high 

school seniors received a $1,000 college scholarship to continue 
their studies in the arts. 
 
Delaney Debinski, Century H.S.  
Attending University of Maryland Baltimore County 
to study Theatre and Psychology 
 

Ethan Brown, Francis Scott Key H.S. 
Attending McDaniel College to study Music 
 

Emily Ball, Liberty H.S. 
Attending Indiana University to study Musical Theatre 
 

Hope Schroers, Manchester Valley H.S. 
Attending Savannah College of Art and Design 
to study Visual Effects 
 

Rachel Reitz, South Carroll H.S. 
Attending McDaniel College to study Creative Writing 
 

Alanah Van Horn, Westminster H.S. 
Attending High Point University to study Interior Design 
 

Emily Ball, Winters Mill H.S. 
Attending Salisbury University to study Creative Writing 
 

 

carroll county arts council 
(established 1964) 
 

91 West Main Street 

Westminster, MD 21157-4800 

410/848-7272 • Fax 410/848-8962 

e-mail: info@CarrollCountyArtsCouncil.org 

www.CarrollCountyArtsCouncil.org 

Mon., Wed., Fri. & Sat. 10am - 4pm 

Tues., Thurs. 10am - 7pm 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 
Anne Blue, President 
Kathy Mayan, Vice President 
Mike Rittase, Treasurer 
Deborah Dugan, Secretary 
Karen Soisson, Member at Large  
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Dori Batavick, Frank Baylor, Mona Becker, 
Anne Blue, Jeff Degitz, Glenn Goff, 
Barbara Harden, Kendra Hart, Paul 
Hastmann, Patty Keener, Alayne Kerbert, 
Cindy May, David Max, Harold Scott, 
Ethan Seidel, Beth Sergott, Tom Sterner, 
Susan Thornton, Sharon Yingling  
 

STAFF 
Sandy Oxx, Executive Director 
JoAnna Crone, Communications Coord. 
Claudia Rogers, Office Manager 
Will Abbott, Facility and IT Coordinator 
Susan Williamson, Visual Arts Coordinator 
Tabetha White, Performing Arts Coord. 
Andrew Woodard, Program Associate  
 

ARTS ALLIANCE MEMBERS 
Carroll County Artists Guild, Children’s 
Chorus of Carroll County, Carroll Singers, 
Carroll String Project, Chamber Music on 
the Hill, Common Ground on the Hill, The 
Encore Orchestra, Masterworks Chorale, 
Old Line Statesmen Barbershop Chorus, 
September Song, Westminster Ringers, 
White Rose Farm  
 

The Americans with Disabilities Act applies to the 
Carroll County Government and its programs, 
services, activities, and facilities. Anyone requiring 
an auxiliary aid or service for effective 
communication or who has a complaint should 
contact The Department of Citizen Services, 
410.386.3600, 1.888.302.8978, MD Relay 7-1-1/ 
1.800.735.2258 as soon as possible but no later 
than 72 hours before the scheduled event. 

 


